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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Stormwater Management Commission 
From:  Mike Warner, Executive Director 
Date:  10/25/18 
Subject: Upper Des Plaines River Engineering Impact Analysis Contract Amendment 

 
ACTION REQUESTED: APPROVAL OF CBBEL Contract Amendment 
 
At the June 28th SMC meeting, the Commission gave approval to enter into contract with CBBEL, 
utilization of $100k of reserve funds, which ultimately has been added to the SMC Budget through the 
County Board.  The original study effort is providing results that prompted staff to recommend further 
analysis of floodplain impacts. With the amendment, the new, not-to-exceed amount for the analysis is 
$94,850. 
 
A short report to the Commission on findings will be provided prior to the action on this item.  The study 
purpose is to objectively identify numerical quantities of stormwater storage, wetland impact/mitigation 
and floodplain (amendment) projected changes for the developments in the designated Electronics and 
Information Technology Manufacturing (EITM) Zone.  The EITM Zone includes the Foxconn site, 
associated road improvements and adjacent development area.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this proposal.  If you should have any questions, please feel free to 
contact me at mwarner@lakecountyil.gov or 847-377-7700. 
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